
 
 

Monthly Newsletter to the Waukegan-North Shore Chapter     

KLAXON   

 

 

Officers 

 

President:  

Dan Helgren 

Vice President:  

  Chris Schurrer 

Secretary & 

Klaxon Editor: 

Jim Greenlee 

Treasurer: 

Don Schreiber 

News 

Correspondent: 

JoAnn Flynn 

 

 

The Waukegan/North Shore Chapter meeting will be on 
Friday February 10, 2023 

7:30 pm 
Where: The State Bank of the Lakes, 50 Commerce Drive, Grayslake, IL 
(Just west of the old Lake County Fairgrounds). 
 
Directions to the State Bank of the Lakes: From the intersection of IL Route 
120 and US Route 45, go north on Route 45 to Center Street, turn left (west) 
on Center Street to Commerce Drive, then left on Commerce Drive. The 
bank is the first building on the right. Park on the south side of the building 
by the main entrance, then take the stairs or elevator to the basement and 
enter our meeting room. 
 
Greetings fellow old-car enthusiasts!  The groundhog has seen his shadow, so it 
looks like we’re having at least six more weeks of winter.  But don’t be dismayed by 
that cold weather.  As you’ll see in the minutes of the January meeting, we have 
activities scheduled that will warm your heart, like the Valentine’s Day party on 
February 12, and the St. Patrick’s Day party in March.  Before you know it, Spring 
will be upon us, and the cars will be coming out of hibernation.  Please join us at the 
regular club meeting on February 10, so we can get a vote on the January meeting 
items, and your support for these upcoming events.  See you there! 
 
      Your new Secretary, 
 

      Jim Greenlee 
President’s Message 
 
We are looking forward to a great year for the club. As you will see in the attached 
Calendar of Events, we have a full calendar of activities. In addition to our tours and 
shows, there are meeting programs listed This month we are fortunate to have a 
program on 3-D printing by Bill Vroman. Anyone that has searched for parts for their 
cars will want to learn about this innovative technology. Our first event of the year, 
the Valentine’s Party, has had a great response, and look forward to seeing you 
there. 
 
We had a board of director’s meeting last month to plan our schedule for 2023 and 
to look at ways to get more members attending meetings. (See attached minutes). 
Suggestions were to send out an email survey to ask members what would interest 
them to attend a meeting. The other idea was to get a greater variety of programs, 
ranging from games to technical demonstrations. We have programs listed through 
May for our meetings. Thanks to our members for volunteering to present these 
programs, as well as Mike Roach for again offering to host a meeting at his garage. 
We are seeking programs for the Fall and Winter, so please let me know if you 
would like to present a program. 
 

      Dan Helgren 


